
    
 

May 10, 2023 

For more information on this major construction project: 

Visit winnipeg.ca/publicworks or call 311 
[22-R-05]  [885-2021] [Contractor:  Darco Group Ltd. - (204)-233-9760] 

CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
TO: Residents  
 
RE: 2022 Local Street and Alley Renewal Project – Hume Street/Kairistine Lane Alley Renewal – 

The block bounded by Hume St., Kairistine Ln., Albina Way and Raber Rd. 

 

Please be advised the above project will soon begin. 

Construction start: Phase 1 - Wednesday May 17, 2023 
Duration:  5 weeks  

The construction will be completed in the following two phases: 

Phase 1 addresses – #3 to #63 Hume Street, #22 to #76 Kairistine Lane 
Phase 2 addresses - #2 to #20 Kairistine Lane, #3 to #23 Raber Road 

Work will include the milling of the existing lane, renewal of curbs and sidewalks, driveway/approach restorations, 
installation of a new asphalt overlay followed by boulevard grading where required. 

During construction, the alley will be closed to ALL traffic.  Residents are asked to park elsewhere during the 
construction period. 

Please note, regular garbage pickup and recycling days will not change, however garbage and recycling for ALL 
alley residents should be placed on the front street for pickup for the duration of the construction project. Due to 
the potential of parked cars, we are asking affected residents on Kairistine Lane to place their garbage and 
recycling bins on the East or North boulevard (across the street from your residences) for the duration of 
construction.  Collection of both services will resume in the alley once the entire alley is reopened. 

Anyone with accessibility needs, moving requirements, any underground appurtenances, such as sprinkler 
systems, lighting cables, etc. within 6 metres (20 feet) of the alley or any other questions are asked to contact 
Andrew Boboski from WSP Canada Inc. at (204) 477-7608, during regular working hours or by email at 
info.wpg@wsp.com.  

We appreciate your patience during construction. 

 
 
Sincerely, 
WSP Canada Inc. 
 
Cc: Vivian Santos, Councillor – Point Douglas Ward 
 Jason Doerksen, C.E.T. – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 D. Mikulik – Customer Services Division, Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 311, City of Winnipeg 
 J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Director’s Office, Public Works Department 

PWD Engineering Administration 
Darco Group Ltd. – General Contractor 


